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Is there a place for pixels in our practice? Dietitians’ attitudes towards the use of 
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Photographic records of dietary intake (PhDRs) are an innovative method for the dietary 

assessment and may alleviate the burden of recording intake compared to traditional methods 

of recording intake. While the performance of PhDRs has been evaluated, no investigation 

into the application of this method had occurred within dietetic practice. This study examined 

the attitudes of dietitians towards the use of PhDRs in the provision of nutrition care. A web-

based survey on the practices and beliefs with regards to technology use among Dietitians 

Association of Australia members was conducted in August 2011. Of the 87 dietitians who 

responded, 86% assessed the intakes of clients as part of individualised medical nutrition 

therapy, with the diet history the most common method used. The majority (91%) of 

dietitians surveyed believed that a PhDR would be of use in their current practice to estimate 

intake. Information contained in the PhDR would primarily be used to obtain a qualitative 

evaluation of diet (84%) or to supplement an existing assessment method (69%), as opposed 

to deriving an absolute measure of nutrient intake (31%). Most (87%) indicated that a PhDR 

would also be beneficial in both the delivery of the intervention and to evaluate and monitor 

goals and outcomes, while only 46% felt that a PhDR would assist in determining the 

nutrition diagnosis. This survey highlights the potential for the use of PhDRs within practice. 

Future endeavours lie in establishing resources which support the inclusion of PhDRs within 

the nutrition care process.   
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